ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
10 September 2018
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Armstrong, Dicconson, Bell, Eggleston, Gibbs, Sleight and Yeo.

There were four members of the public present.  
Apologies were submitted from Councillor Widd and Ward Councillor Pollard.
Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

64/18 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
65/18 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – (i) that the minutes of the meeting held on the 9 July 2018 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
66/18 ISSUES RELATING TO EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE COUNCIL – There were no issues to raise that were not already on the agenda.    

67/18 CLERK UPDATE – East Riding of Yorkshire Council had completed the jetting and CCTV survey of the village drains agreed at the site meeting and would submit an update report to the Council.  ERYC also inspected the surface water drainage on Chantry Lane and agreed some remedial action.  A quote had recently been received for works at the pond.  The Clerk would investigate grant opportunities and place as an agenda item for the next meeting.  The Clerk had chased up the poor condition of footpath at the West of the village, reported dog fouling on Chantry Lane and a water leak at the Chantry Lane / Warter Road junction to East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  Fly tipping on Dalton Road had been reported and addressed.  It was agreed that the Clerk would report fly tipping, probably from the same offender, on Holme Wold Road.  Defibrillator training was to take place on the 12 September at 19:30 at the Village Hall.  It was agreed that the Clerk would update the “Welcome to Etton” leaflet and share with Councillors Armstrong and Gibbs.  
68/18 RESIDENT ISSUES REPORTED TO COUNCILLORS – Comments and correspondence had been received enquiring on the status of the scaffolding on Chantry Lane.  There was a concern that residents were forced to walk in the road on dark mornings / nights, that the scaffolding restricted road visibility, limited emergency services access and presented a hazard to horse riders.  The Council had been asked whether the new wall at 106 Main Street had been granted planning permission as it was felt that the height and style were not in keeping with the village.  A number of complaints had been received about tractors speeding through the village.  It was noted that speeding has been discussed before by the Parish Council and a road traffic survey completed ERYC that recommended no further action was possible.  Residents had commented on advertising boards outside of the pub blocking the public footpath.  It was noted that this issued had previously been investigated by ERYC, who were satisfied that the boards were not causing an obstruction.  


Resolved – i) the Clerk would ask ERYC to consider the safety concerns raised on Chantry Lane, ii) ERYC Planning Department would be asked to check on the planning status of the wall at 106 Main Street, Etton and iii) the Clerk would write to the Police and Crime Commissioner enquiring whether Humberside Police were considering adopting the local community speed check initiative. 
69/18 CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· ERYC, Planning information from the Parish Council Meeting 

· ERYC, Approval of planning: Alterations and extensions to existing garage to form a holiday let, Warren Lodge Kiplingcotes Road Etton 

· ERYC, No objections to Fell Tulip tree: Manor House Farm 73 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PG

· ERYC, Approval of planning: Erection of a free range egg laying unit and associated egg packing and storage building, feed bins, access and hardstanding areas, Land North West Of Wold Farm Kiplingcotes Road Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7QA

· ERYC, Request to complete Flood Survey

· ERYC, Feedback from Planning Enforcement Officer 

· HWRCC, Invitation to Join

· Resident, Enquiring about the Scaffolding on Chantry Lane

· Invite to attend a meeting with Police and Crime Commissioner Meeting


ii) that the Clerk would complete ERYC’s Flood Survey, iii) Councillor Holmes would attend a public meeting held to discuss the impact of the Hornsea Wind Farm project on the area.  

70/18 BUS SHELTER FACIA – Resolved – The Councillor Dicconson would arrange for the bus shelter facia to be repainted.

71/18 CHURCH WALK PATH AND ROTTEN GATE PANEL – Resolved – that PL Ford would be asked to respray the Church Walk path, Mr Jackson would be asked to repair a rotten gate panel and Councillor Dicconson would cut the hedge on the Church side of the path. 
72/18 – VILLAGE TASK FORCE UPDATE – Councillor Dicconson reported that the next task force day was scheduled to be held in September, when a number of verging / tidying jobs would be undertaken.  It was also agreed to sweep out the telephone kiosk.  Cllr Dicconson aimed for a task force activity every three months.
 
73/18 – PLANNING APPLICATION 18/02458/PLF, Erection of a dwelling and detached garage with associated hard and soft landscaping following demolition of existing dwelling and garage, 94 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PQ – Resolved  i) that the Parish Council would object to the following points of the application:  a) the design of the proposed new house, which was thought to be out of keeping with the character of the village and detrimental to the conservation area, b) the additional height of the property would overcrowd the site and c) the windows in the eastern gable end of the property would overlook the neighbouring property, and ii) that if the planning application is approved ERYC should be asked to insert appropriate conditions to prevent inconsiderate parking and siting of skips by the developer, preventing the use of Ellerington Lane, repairing any damage caused to footpaths during the build process and ensuring that drains in the area are not damaged during construction.
74/18 COMMUNITY EMERGENCY PLAN – Resolved – That the Clerk would update the existing plan to the latest ERYC template and rationalise the requests for community support  and then arrange for a meeting of an Emergency Planning Sub Group, made up of Councillors Armstrong, Gibbs, Holmes and Sleight, to review the document. 

75/18 WW1 COMMEMORATIONS – The Parish Council discussed lighting the Village Beacon to commemorate the WW1 Centenary and considered whether villagers would be likely to attend such an event in November.  The meeting discussed the potential for some refreshments and a local bugle player.  

Resolved – (i) The Clerk would confirm the national arrangements and timings for Beacon lighting (ii) that Councillor Holmes and Widd would lead a small group to make the necessary arrangements considered appropriate to the occasion.  
76/18 INFORMATION COMMISIONER REGISTRATON  - The Clerk advised that because the Parish Council processed personal data it was required to register with the Information Commissioner. There was a discount for signing up pay by direct debit.

Resolved – A Direct Debit mandate should be signed by authorised signatories to pay for the annual ICO registration fees.  

.  
77/18 – BUDGET MONITORING AND BANK RECONCILLIATION – Resolved – That the Council receives August 2018’s budget monitoring statement and bank reconciliation.

78/18 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – that the following accounts should be approved for payment:

	Clerk Salary -  September - £49.30

	Clerk PAYE September - £33.20

	ICO Registration Fee (Annual Direct Debit) - £35.00

	Defibrillator First Aid Training - £175

	Clerk Salary October – £49.70

	Clerk PAYE October - £32.80


79/18
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS - The next meeting of the Parish Council would take place on the 12th November 2018 at 7:30 pm and include agenda items on dog fouling signage and the village pond. 
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
363

